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Dear City of Los Angeles Street planning and Department of
Transportation, City Council and Mayor, This improvement to
move the bike lanes so that the bike lanes on the other side of a
protected bollard so that it does not take away any car traffic lanes
but definitely makes it safer for bicycles is a no-brainer.. Please
implement this plan as soon as possible to avoid any other deaths
or injuries of bicyclists on Sunset Boulevard. As a 59 year
resident of Los Angeles, born and raised and I attended and
graduated from Micheltorena Elementary School ON Sunset Blvd
and as a person who rides a bicycle; I would like the safety of
being able to ride my bicycle. A clean, efficient and healthy mode
of transportation. I am also a driver of a car, so [ understand the
impact and also the need to share lanes for motor vehicles AND
bicycles.



